
Blackhawk Homeowners Meeting Minutes 

April 12, 2018  

We had 12 families in attendance, see attached sign in sheet  

Blackhawk Park Pavilion 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm, by President Stacen Gross.  Treasurer Dave Wiegand was also present.  

Secretary Lynn Moser was absent from the meeting due to another commitment.   Everyone in attendance introduced 

themselves.  A copy of the sign-in sheet is included with the minutes.  All Blackhawk residents are invited to attend 

meetings.   

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

 



 

 
Stacen Gross reminded everyone at the meeting that the ANNUAL DUES ARE REQUIRED AND NOT OPTIONAL!!! The 

HOA and dues were established in the original Subdivision Agreement with the City of Bellevue because the City does 

not normally allow neighborhoods to have more upscale amenities like the entrance feature and park trail and lighting 

for fear that they will someday be forced to maintain these items.  The purpose and intent of the HOA and annual dues 

is to maintain these upscale features of the neighborhood in perpetuity even after future annexation by the City of 

Bellevue. 

 

Secretary’s Report 
In the Secretary’s absence, President Gross called for any questions on the minutes from the April 20, 2017 meeting.  

Motion made by Dave Wiegand and second by Ken Hurt to approve as presented with all yes votes.   

 

Welcoming Committee Report 
We are truly excited to see the new neighbors and potential friends moving into our wonderful neighborhood.  Since it is 

sometimes difficult to keep track of new neighbors moving in, if you go out to meet your new neighbors, please direct 

them to our website at www.blackhawkhomeowners.org or the Nextdoor website www.nextdoor.com where they can 

put in their street and it will welcome them to our neighborhood.  

 

Sheri Koski who has served on the Board as Vice President and Chair of the Welcoming Committee has decided to step 
down this year.  We want to thank Sheri for al of her hard work and time helping with our organization!  If anyone 
would like to get involved to serve as the Vice President, please contact Mr. Gross or just come to the next meeting!  
 

Architectural Committee Report  
We would like to remind everyone to cut back tree branches around sidewalk areas and by cross walks that affect our 

children getting safely to school, we would hate for something to happen to our little ones.  We would just like to again 

remind residents that trash cans should be removed from the curb promptly following trash day and stored out of 

view from the street.  Please help us to make our neighborhood look great at all times! Please let your new neighbors 

know if that Premier Waste Solutions is our trash vendor and our SID PAYS FOR TRASH REMOVAL AT NO COST TO THE 

HOMEOWNERS.  Our FREE SERVICE includes 2 trash carts, either 2 for trash or 1 for trash and one for recyclables.  Their 

website address is http://www.premierwastesolutions.com.  Additional carts are just $3.00 per month.   

 

SID Board Report 
Park Storm Damage Clean Up -  Mr. Gross, as Chair of the SID Board, is continuing to work with FEMA and the Nebraska 

Emergency Management Agency on applications for partial reimbursement of storm related expenses including tree 

removal, lighting repairs and fence repairs.  The process has been somewhat extensive with FEMA requiring photos, 

trunk diameter, type of tree and GPS locations for all damaged trees.  The initial application for the tree work was 

denied and the SID Board plans to file an appeal.  The lighting and fence damage application is still in process.  The tree 

damage application is for $20,000 and the lighting and fence application is $3,800.  We are seeking 75% of both claims. 

 

Seeding - This Spring, our mowing contractor, Three Alarm Lawns will be adding some fill dirt to low areas in the park 

and spots along the walking path followed by seeding grass.  Please take care to stay off these areas when completed. 

 

Lighting – As noted above, some of our lighting fixtures were damaged during the June 2017 storms.  While our SID has 

taken immediate action to repair and replace damaged lighting in the area of Black Park bounded by 25th and 29th 

streets, SID 186 has lagged behind with storm cleanup and lighting repairs for their section of park west of 29th street.  In 

investigating this lack of action through the Bellevue Planning Department, Mr. Gross and Mr. Wiegand found out that 

SID 186 (Oakhurst) had been directing their electrical contractor to make repairs in our section of park while neglecting 

http://www.blackhawkhomeowners.org/
http://www.nextdoor.com/
http://www.premierwastesolutions.com/


their section of park which resulted in SID 186 repairing one of our light fixtures and replacing some bulbs in the lights at 

our park pavilion.  This mix-up has now been rectified.  Thank you to SID 186 for repairing out lights!  It was also noted 

to residents that when reporting a trail light not working, please look at the base of the post facing the grass (not the 

concrete trail) to see what the light number is (white numbers) so you can identify the number of the post in your 

report.  This will help our repair crews locate and fix the problem. 

 

ADA Complaint – The SID Board is continuing to exchange correspondence with the US Department of Transportation 

regarding a complaint filed by Frederick Payne (2905 Courtney Dr) alleging a violation of the Americans with Disabilities 

Act of 1990 (ADA) naming SID 147 and the City of Bellevue.  This complaint stems from damage to the Mr. Payne’s 

driveway caused by the Sarpy County Roads Department as a part of their snow removal in 2014 whereby the end of the 

driveway was heaved up due to freeze and thaw cycles causing the snow plow blade to catch the corner of the driveway 

panel.  Mr. Payne believes that this has created a hazard for himself and is seeking repair costs from the SID.  Mr. Payne 

has been advised that his claim should be with Sarpy County and the SID is not responsible for driveways or sidewalks 

per Bellevue City Code, below. 

 

 
 

In any case, the investigation completed by the FHWA has now identified any and all sidewalk problems throughout 

Blackhawk and the surrounding neighborhoods.  SID Board Chair Gross along with the SID Engineer have evaluated the 

map of the 99 areas identified by the FHWA and issued a response which is attached.  The SID is now awaiting a 

response from FHWA. 

 

2018 Tree Grant – Mr. Gross has received word from the Papio-Missouri NRD that we will be again receiving a tree 

planting grant this year!  Trees Shrubs & More has already been contracted with 10 new trees with the locations and 

species to be determined.  Catherine O’Brien asked if there was any rhyme or reason for where and what type of trees 

we plan.  Mr. Gross stated that each year, he walks the park with Logan Roebar, Landscape Architect and Arborist at 

Trees Shrubs & More to plan the planting locations and species.  It was requested that we plant a new Willow tree in the 

area where the large willow was that was blown over. 

 

Spring Landscape Refresh – Trees Shrubs & More have completed the Spring landscape refresh with new mulch…looks 

great! 

 

Old Business 
None at this time. 

 

New Business 
2018 Workplan & Budget – Mr. Gross presented the plans for projects and expenditures for this year.  The Workplan is 

attached.  Some of the projects include: 

A. Park Tree Planting 

B. Landscape Maintenance (Spring & Fall) 

C. Street & Stop Sign Repainting 



D. Front Entrance Tree Trimming 

 

Neighborhood Garage Sales – Big thanks to Missy McCool for coordinating this again this year!  The Blackhawk 

Neighborhood Garage Sale will be June 1-2 in coordination with the surrounding neighborhood sales.  BHOA will be 

doing some advertising online and putting up signs again this year. 

 

Public Comments 
Sidewalk Tree Trimming – Ken Hurt reiterated a reminder that trees must be kept trimmed 8’ above the sidewalks and 

11’ above the street per City of Bellevue regulations.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 pm.  Next meeting will be June 14, 2018.  Please come to the 

meetings it is a great way to express your concerns as well as meet your fellow 

neighbors!!!!!! 
   

Meeting Attendance 
   

 
 

 

  



SID 147 Contacts 

 

 

Link to SID Meeting Notices & Minutes 

 

http://www.sarpy.com/clerk/SID_Docs/SID%20147/ 

 

http://www.sarpy.com/clerk/SID_Docs/SID%20147/













